Lee Konitz Bibliography

[To be put in chronological order]

NOTE1: Full periodicals are stored in boxed format in archive.

NOTE2: One legal folder contains approximately 100 foreign language press articles, numerous lacking citations.

Articles by Lee Konitz:

Konitz, Lee, "Lee Konitz," Jazz World Index (1981): 3, 6.

Books, Dissertations on Lee Konitz:

Hamilton, Andy, *Lee Konitz: Conversations on the Improviser's Art* (2007: University of Michigan Press)

Hamilton, Andy, *Lee Konitz: Conversations on the Improviser's Art* [Printed draft, annotated, with folder of notes and correspondence – in Box 5]

Jensen, Brent, Lennie Tristano and the Tristano School (1989: Washington State University)

Articles on Lee Konitz

"Nice People" (album review and photo), Jazz Hot 44, no. 353 (September 1978): 15.

Kastin, David. "Lee Konitz: Back to Basics." [Pro Sessions]. Downbeat (December 1985):54-56.

Wahl, Bill (Ed.). "Lee Konitz" (PR for 1977 Tralfamadore concert). Buffalo Jazz Report 35: 1. [Cover]

Cugny, Laurent. "L'Europe des 12 de Lee Konitz." *Jazz Magazine* (December 1991): 24. [Cover]

Klauber, Bruce, H. "Caught: Lee Konitz Quartet," *Downbeat* 45, no.4 (1978): 42 [Contains handwriting by Konitz that says "Downbeat 2/23/78"]

Bazzurro, Alberto. Lee Konitz. Musica Jazz no. 3 (1992): 36 [Cover article]

Kurz aber wichtig. Jazz Zeitung no. 9 (1994): 16 [Cover picture]

Piacentino, Giuseppe, "Cool Jazz" [Article features Tristano, Konitz, et al] *Musica Jazz* no. 6 (1985): 36-44 [Cover picture]

Solothurnmann, Jurg, "Lee Konitz: Meaningful Music," Jazz 'n More 5 (2013):20-22 [Cover]

Konitz, Lee. Liner notes of *Timespan* (Wave LP 14), Produced by Peter Ind (June 1, 1977)

Soutif, Daniel, "Lee Konitz et Michel [Petrucciani]" *Jazz Magazine* 311 (October 1982): 20-21 [French]

Zander, Dick. "Lee Konitz". Jazz Magazine 1, no. 4 (Summer 1977): 52-54.

"Caught: Lee Konitz," Downbeat (July 17, 1975): 33

Loakimidis, Demètre. "Lee Konitz Le Faux Adversaire." p. 25-27. *Jazz Hot*, 31, no. 114 (November 1965): 25-27 [French]

Loakimidis, Demètre. "Lee Konitz Le Faux Adversaire." p. 34-37. *Jazz Hot*, 31, no. 215 (December 1965): 25-27 [French]

Flicker, Chris. "Entre Complices: Konitz et Marsh." *Jazz* Magazine 241: 10-11. [French]

Gerber, A. "L'Alto qui venait du Froid." Jazz Magazine 137 (December 1966): 58-65. [French]

B.T. "Lee Konitz-Spirits" [Album Review] *Coda* (June 1973): 25

"Four for Bird" (p 9), "A Tribute to Bill Evans" (p 15), "Strings for Holiday" [Photo with Daniel Schynder] (p. 19), *Vicenza Jazz* 14, Issue 21 (2000)

Tesser, Neil. "Lee Konitz Searches for the Perfect Solo." *Downbeat* 47, No. 1 (January 1980): 16-18. [Cover]

Britt, Stan, "Konitzology" (Pg. 20-22 pictured on 21+22) *The Wire*, Issue 6 (Spring 1984)

33rd Annual Critics Poll, *Down* Beat (August 1985): 21. [Best Alto Saxophone: Lee Konitz 2nd]

"Reviews: Lee Konitz/Dan Tepfer/Michael Janisch/Jeff Williams – First Meeting Live in London, Vol. 1," *Down Beat 80th Anniversary Collectors Edition* 81, no. 7 (July 2014): 66.

Tolnay, Thomas. "Lee Konitz: Creative Communicator" *Downbeat* 38, No. 4 (Feb. 18, 1971): 12

Binchet, Jean-Pierre and Philippe Carles, "Lee se Livre" *Jazz Magazine*, 1966: 36-38 (Photo reels) 36-40 [French]

Saal, Hubert & Abigal Kuflik. "Jazz Comes Back" Newsweek (August 8, 1977): 55

"Hot off the press!: Lee Konitz-Zounds" Saxophone Journal, (November/December 1999): 27

Bollon, Patrice, "Les francs-tireurs du modernism," *L'Express* 5, issue 11 [Photo] (December 1986): 137 [French]

Gibson, David J., "Lee Konitz," Saxophone Journal 10, Number 1 (Spring 1985): 6-13. [Cover]

"Lee Konitz," Burghausen (March 15-19, 1989): 10

Critics Poll, Down Beat 80, no. 8 (August 2013): 55.

80th Annual Readers Poll, Down Beat 82, no. 12 (December 2015): 56.

Hamilton, Andy, "Lee Konitz: Conversations on The Improviser's Art," Jazz Times [Cut-Out]

60th Annual Critics Poll, *Down Beat* 79, No. 8 (August 2012): 60-61 [Hall of Fame, 4th place; Alto Saxophone 3rd place]

2015 Readers Poll, Down Beat [alto saxophonists]: 57

61st Annual Critics Poll, *Down Beat*: 54 [Hall of Fame, 4th place]

"Best Albums 2013," Down Beat 81, No. 1 (January 2014): 56.

Saal, Hubert with Abigail Kuflik, "Jazz Comes Back," Newsweek (August 8, 1977): 50-56.

50th Annual Readers Poll, Down Beat 52, no. 12 (December 1985): 24.

National Endowment of the Arts Jazz in the Schools: "Jazz: An American Story" [Timeline poster], including "Birth of the Cool"

Baillie, Mike, "Lee Konitz," Jazz Journal International 40, No. 5 (May 1987): 6-9 [Cover]

"Dossier: Saxophone," *Musica Jazz* 42, No. 5 (May 1986): 36, 48. [cut out]

Goddet, Laurent, "Lee Konitz," 40, No. 307 (July-August 1974): 7-9

Tei, Yuki, "Diggin' in New York, Vol. 8," The Sax 55 (October-November 2012): 25-27

"Lee Konitz-Kai Winding Kwintet," Rotterdam Jazz Festival 1974 [Program]: 7-8

Cornelius, Patrick, "Alto Essentials, 50 Most Important Alto Saxophone Recordings in Jazz History: Lee Konitz *Motion*, *Jazz Times* (June 2014): 31.

Morgenstern, Dan, "Lee Konitz: No Compromise," *Down Beat* 31, No. 29 (November 5, 1964): 15-16. [Also in Konitz's collection as printout of *Down Beat Archives* online]

Osland, Miles, "Michael Brecker's Solo on 'Impressions," [open to this page] *Down Beat* 63, No. 7 (July 1996): 64-65.

Baggenaes, Roland, "Lee Konitz – Still in Motion," Coda 210 (October-November 1986) 4-6.

McDonough, John, "Gerry Mulligan-Lee Konitz" [Review of *Konitz Meets Mulligan* and *Round and Round*] *Down Beat* 56. No. 8 (August 1989): 34, 36.

Hamilton, Andy et al, "Lee Konitz: Ritratto D'Artista con Sassofono," *JazzIt* 8, No. 42 (September-October 2007): 29-37 [Italian]

Hamilton, Andy, "Lee Konitz: Sketches of Life," *JazzIt* 8, No. 42 (September-October 2007): 38-39 [Italian]

"Lee Konitz: 10 Dischi da cui Partire," JazzIt 8, No. 42 (September-October 2007): 40-41 [Italian]

Toop, David, "Lee Konitz: A Dip in the Cool," *The Face* 88 (August 1987): 58-62.

Barazzetta, Giuseppe, "Lee Konitz: 'Mi staccai da Tristano per Camminare da Solo," *Musica Jazz* 34, No. 7 (1983): 52-54. [Italian]

"USA 74," *Jazz Hot* 40, No. 304 (April 1974)

"Review: Lee Konitz/John Taylor," Jazz Journal International 42, No. 7 (July 1989): 32

Chinen, Nate, "Music Review: Master Class – An Honor Roll in Action," [NEA Jazz Masters Award Ceremony] *New York Times* (October 21, 2008): XX

"Lee Konitz: Musical Statements Like Breaths of Fresh Air," *Stereo Review* (July 1975): 86 [Review cut out]

"International Critics Poll," Down Beat 42, No. 14 (August 14, 1975): 17 [Alto Sax, 2nd place]

Sigal, Casey, "Cool White Cat," [Chet Baker article, with Konitz photo] *The Independent Magazine* 57 (October 1989)

Lindegard, Pio et al, "Lee-gendario Konitz," Cuadernos de Jazz 11 (1992): 46 [cut out] [Italian]

57th Annual Critics Poll, *Down Beat*: 76, No. 8 (August 2009) [Konitz 1st Place]: 42.

"Lee Konitz-Warne Marsh Quartet," Northsea Jazz Festival '76 [Program]

25th Annual Critics Poll, Down Beat: 44, No. 14 (August 11, 1977) [Konitz 2nd Place]: 14.

Tomkins, Les, "Lee Konitz – On His Jazz Form," *Crescendo International* 25, No. 7 (July 1988): 20-22 [Part I]

Delmas, Jean, "Tristano et ses fils," *Jazz Hot: National Music* 42, No. 326 (April 1976): 6-17 [incl. discography] [French]

Endress, Gadrun, "Lee Konitz," *Jazz Podium* 34, No. 6 (June 1985): 4-10. [German]

Bramy, Jean-Marc, "Lee Konitz: Altissimo," Jazz Hot (December 1986): 24-26.

Bramy, Jean-Marc, "Opinion: 'Corps et Ame' pour Lee," Jazz Hot (December 1986): 27.

"Review: Lee Konitz Nonet 'Yes Yes Nonet," *Jazzophone* (October-November-December 1979): 5. [French]

"Sunday in the Park at Lincoln Center," Swing Journal 8 (August 1994): 10-11.

Swing Journal (March 1998).

Swing Journal (June 1994).

"Lee Konitz in Harvard Square," Swing Journal (March 1994): 78-79

"Review," Swing Journal (July 1993): 239

"Lee Konitz & Art Pepper," [Photo] Swing Journal (April 1997): 2.

Gitler, Ira, "New York Happenings, Swing Journal (April 1997): 96-97.

"Brazilian Serenade," Swing Journal (November 1996): 194-197

"Lee Konitz," [Photo] MOOK 21 – Jazz Heroes in Japan (1996): 53

Appelbaum, Larry, "Before and After: Lee Konitz – Hold the Schmaltz," *Jazz Times* (June 2010): 24-26. [See also Letter to the Editor, July/August 2010; photocopy folded into this issue]

VerPlanck, Marlene, "Letters to the Editor: Controversial Lee," *Jazz Times* (July-August 2010): 24-26.

Milkowski, Bill, "Before and After: Tim Berne's Blythe Observations," [Includes Lee Konitz "Wingin"] *Jazz Times* (June 2000): 74-75.

Berman, Jonah, "News from JazzTimes.com: 2002 JJA Awards," [Photo of Lee Konitz with Soupy Sales] *Jazz Times* (September 2002): 24.

Litweiler, John, "CD Reviews," [Reviews of Lee Konitz-Barbara Casini *Outra Vez*; Lee Konitz Irio de Paula *Duas Contas*; Konitz Quartet *At the New Mississippi Jazz Club*] Jazz *Times* (May 2003): 131-132.

Franklin, David, "CD Reviews," [Review of Lee *Parallels*] Jazz *Times* (March 2002): 76-77.

Martinez, José Maria Garcia, "Konitz!!!," *Cuadernos de Jazz* 101-102 (July-October 2007): 54-59 [Italian]

Schaal, Hans-Jürgen, "How Does This Feel to You?," [Article of Connie Crothers and Lenny Popkin] *Jazz Podium* 7-8 (July-August 2000): 18-19. [German]

Gitler, Ira, "Apple Chorus" [about Konitz performance at Jazz Standard] *Jazz Improv* 1, No. 3 (September 2005): 2.

"Lee Konitz Trio: Live in Concert / Photo Gallery," NPR.org via WBGO [Description, photos from Konitz performance that was aired live on NPR]

"Top Jazz Albums," *Billboard* 101, No. 35 (September 2, 1989): 64 [*Lee Konitz in Rio - #22* Contemporary Jazz list]

Arnaud, Jerome, "Martial," *Jazzophone* 6 (1979?): 43-45 [article contains references to Konitz]

Washut, Bob, "Lee Konitz Alto Saxophone Transcription," [Solo on "Invitation" from *Oleo*] *Jazz Educators Journal* 17, No. 3 (February-March 1985) [IAJE]: 41

Henkin, Andrey, "On This Day: Lee Konitz Satori," AllAboutJazz-New York (September 2005): 43

Milkowski, Bill, "Lee Konitz *New Nonet* – Lee Konitz-Ohad Talmor String Project *Inventions*," *Jazz Times* (n.d. – clipping]

Henkin, Andrey, "Review: Lee Konitz New Nonet," AllAboutJazz-New York (June 2006): 20.

Miller, Matthew, "Review: Lee Konitz-Gary Versace/ *Organic-Lee*," *AllAboutJazz-New York* (January 2007): 42.

Ad: Congratulations Down Beat on your 75th Anniversary [includes photo of Konitz], *Down Beat* (July 2009): 79.

Blair, Paul, "The Non-Legendary Lee Konitz," Hot House (September 2007): 33.

Lundemo, Trygve, "Jazzlegendei toppform," *Udresfeavifen Kultur* (March 12, 2008): 2-3 [Cover Photo] [Norwegian]

Contardi, Claudia, "Il sax di Lee Konitz al Rossinin Serata de grande jaz dedcata a due amici scomparsi," *Marche Cultura & Spettacoli* (February 28, 2007): 13.

Dos Santos, Joao Moreira, *Duarte Mendonca: 30 Years of Jazz in Portugal* (Cascais Publishers) [Inscribed to Konitz from Duarte Mendonca]

Buhles, Gunter, "Lee Konitz," *Jazz Podium* 7-13 (n.d. Clipping): 10-11.

Hamilton, Andy, "Chapter Two: Jazz as Classical Music," XXX XXX: 53-78. [Inscribed to Konitz from Hamilton]

"Hailing the New Masters," NEA Arts 5 (2008): 12.

Hamilton, Andy, "New School," *Jazz Times* XX (XXX) [Excerpt from *Lee Konitz: Conversations on the Improviser's Art* (2007: University of Michigan Press)]: 56-60, 130-131.

"Oh! Miles," Swing Journal MOOK [Japan], 1985 [Konitz photos appear on numerous pages]

"Lee Konitz: Medium Rare / Dovetail," [Reviews] Stereo Review (November 1987): 86

"Jazz-verdensnavn I en lille jazzklub," *Helsinki Herald* (February 6, 1991)

Petric, John, "Jazz Arts Group Plays Masterful Salute to Kenton," *Columbus Dispatch* (April 24, 1987): F7

"George Gruntz Concert Jazz Band," [Review] Down Beat (February 1988): 51

Anthony, Michael, "Critic's Choice," Star Tribune (January 24, 1986)

Protzman, Bob, "Saxophonist Toots a Horn for Be-Bop," St. Paul Dispatch (January 23, 1986)

"King of Cool," Woodstock Times (April 20, 1989): 1, 6.

Williams, John S., "Sounds Around Town: Lee Konitz Waltz," New York Times (February 3, 1989)

"Soundcheck: Lee Konitz Featuring / Art of the Duo," Wire (n.d.): 53.

Meadow, Elliot, "Lee Konitz Quartet," Glasgow Herald (August 22, 1988)

"Konitz" [Review], Variety (May 25, 1988)

"Revisited: Lee Konitz 'Inside Hi-Fi," Daily News (December 18, 1987): 82.

Simon, Jeff, "Events & Openings: The Yin and Yang of Saxophonists," Gusto (May 8, 1987): 5.

"Lee Konitz in Deep Sax Meditation at Purcell Room Sunday," [Photo caption] *Time Out* (August 10-17, 1988): 89.

"Lee Konitz Quartet, Queen's Hall," The List (August 19-25, 1988): 36.

Troon, Anthony, "Harking Back to the 'Big' Old Days," *The Scotsman* (August 15, 1988)

"Kultur hebt ab; Jazz," *Liz Beilage* (October 13, 1988)

"Umbria Festival Preview: All That Jazz – Lee Konitz," Spectator (July 23, 1987): 20.

"To skoler I jazzen: Lee Konitz og Phil Woods," Politiken (May 23, 1986): 6.

"Lee Koniz [sic]: el sonido puro," Tiempo Argentino (May 31, 1986): 4.

Siegumfeldt, Jorgen, "20 Sporgsmal fra Konitz," Berlingske 2 (October 26, 1986): 8.

Rabinowitsch, Boris, "Den bedste altsaxofon," Politiken (October 26, 1986): 17.

EW, "Konitz Rehabiliteret," *Information* (October 27, 1986)

"Touring: Extensive-Lee," Jazz in the South and West 1, No. 6 [U.K.]: 1.

Rabinowitsch, Boris, "Reelt mod-spil I Tivoli," Politiken 2 (May 28, 1986): 7.

"E Tempo di Jazz: Lee Konitz," La Gazzetta (March 26, 1987): 25.

Buhles, Gunter, "Das Schubidu des Jazz von erster Klasse," Schwabische Zeitung (March 13, 1984)

Siegumfeldt, Jorgen, "Jazz: Manden I spidsen," Berlingske (May 28, 1986): 2 - 5.

"Kultur: Blegansigt med ild I sjaelen," Aarhuus Stiftstidende (November 8, 1986): 11.

Gerber, Alain, "Lee Konitz et Cordes et Lames," Amiens Maisons de la Culture (October 15, 1986)

K.B., "Voll von sanftem Swinggefuhl," *Hamburger Abendblatt* 6, No. 130 (June 7, 1987)

"Company Week," [Concert Review] Time Out (May 6-13, 1987): 40.

"George Gruntz versammelt seine band," Basler Zeitung (April 7, 1987)

"'Mantova jazz '87' stasera le prmie note," La Gazzetta (March 29, 1987): 23.

Bramy, Jean-Marc, "Cordes et Lames: 'corps et ame' pour Lee," Jazz Hot 436 (December 1986)

Bramy, Jean-Marc, "Altissimo," *Jazz Hot* 436 (December 1986)

"Leidenschaft im Verborgenen," Schwabische Zeitung (March 28, 1987)

Day, Bryan, "Lee Konitz," [Concert review] Jazz News (August 1987): 34.

"Kultur: Rytmisk klappeleg," Aarhuus Stiftstidende (May 14, 1986): 21.

Wilson, Matt, "Leaving a Mark," All About Jazz New York (September 2009): 11.

"Lee Konitz: Conversations on the Improviser's Art,;" [Book Review] Jazz Times [n.d.]

Ind, Peter, Liner notes for *Lee Konitz Timespan* (Wave LP 14)

Zwerin, Mike, "At 77, Seeking New Paths in Jazz," *International Herald Tribune* (December 1, 2004): 10.

"Lee Konitz," Jazz Swing Journal 10 (November-December 1988)

Piras, Marcello, "Lee Konitz," *Jazz* (1986): 149-159.

"Konitz a Montiano," Carlino Cesena (January 19, 1988): 1.

Wilson, John S., "Pop and Jazz Guide: Lee Konitz," *New York Times* (February 6, 1987)

"Konitz: Jazz de Stelle: Il Saxxofonista al Centralino," La Stampa 122, No, 21 (January 26, 1988): 20.

Tommola, Tapani, "Lee Konitz on Jazzin Kosmopoliitti," *Uusi Suomi* (June 17, 1989)

Lundemo, Trygve, "Laremesteren er pa besok," Kultur: Adresseavisen (September 19, 1985): 15.

Laipio, Matti, "Konitzin Workshop ylti Tavoittesisiin, Uusi Suomi (June 19, 1989): 14.

Pastonesi, Marco, "Lee Konitz allEscimmie e blues d.o.c. in Festival," *Spettacoli Milano* (June 26, 1989)

Fonck, Guy, "The Art of the Saxophone," *Jazz-Club-Luxembourg* [n.d.]

Pugh, Eigil, "Krop og Sjael – det er Lee Konitz," Kunst og Kultur (June 13, 1989): 3

"Lee Konitz & Jens Sondergaard New Coast Quartet," Fredrik (October 1991): 4.

"Lee Konitz: 'Round & Round," Stereo Review (June 1989)

Williams, Richard, "Sweet Solos," London Times (October 22, 1988)

Berg, Chuck, "Saxophonists Swing, Soar on New Releases, Lawrence Journal-World (June 25, 1989): 2D

Haight, Kathy, "Most Likely To Jam: Jazz Charlotte's Class Acts," *Charlotte Observer* (September 8, 1989)

"Lee Sides," Winners: The CD Tip Sheet (Summer 1989)

Shinn, Jerry, "Catch These 3 Unfamiliar Stars, *Charlotte Observer* (September 4, 1989)

Williams, Richard, "Lee Konitz: Ronnie Scott's," Guardian (October 13, 1986)

Cook, Richard, "Marching with Lee," London Sunday Times (November 16, 1986)

"Sax Great Lee Konitz Seeks the Perfect Note," *Toronto Star* (January 17, 1989)

Miller, Mark, "Konitz Adds Vocals to his Repertoire of Allusions, Feints," *Globe and Mail* (January 19, 1989): C13.

Williams, Richard, "Lee Konitz: Ronnie Scott's," Guardian (October 13, 1986)

Parker, Chris, "Jazz Diary," *Independent* [London] (October 11, 1989)

"Konitz is as Hot as He Can Be," *Creative Loafing* 3, NO. 24 [Charlotte, NC] (September 9, 1989)

"Verona Jazz '89," Coda (November 1989): 24.

Hansley, Lee, "Umbria Jazz on Stage, Listen: Magazine of WUNC Radio (July 1987): 9-12.

Crescendo International [cover] (October 1978).

"Leading Sideman," [unknown source; conversation with Al Levitt; Konitz made many copies]

Tomkins, Les, "Looking at the Scene with Lee Konitz," Crescendo International (August 1988): 8-9.

"Lee Konitz: A New Direction for a Jazz Legend!," Jazzscene (September 1989): 21.

Monteforte, Giovanni, "I Nostri Seminari Lee Konitz," *Musica Oggi/Music Today* 7, No. 4 (April 1989): 14-15.

Litweiler, John, "Kong Oliver's Spirit, Davy Tough's Decline," [review of Whitney Ballieit *American Musicians*], *New York Times Book Review* (December 21, 1986): 11.

Wood, Joe, ed., "Choices: Lee Konitz," Village Voice (March 13, 1990): 108.

Troup, Stuart, "Lee Kontz' Alto Fling," *Newsday* (March 7, 1990)

Kregimann, James and Bruce Weber, "Requiem for a Horn Player: Chet Baker 1929-1988," *Esquire* (December 1988): 231, photos

Margasak, Peter, "The Last Good Jazz Critic at the 'Trib," [review of Larry Kart *Jazz in Search of Itself*], *Chicago Reader* (January 21, 2005): 1; 28.

Gendron, Bob, "Frisell Energized by His Sonic Crazy Quilt, Chicago Tribune (January 28, 2005): 7C; 4.

Bacon, Don, "Music Review," The Dispatch (July 19-25, 1984): 12.

Reich, Howard, "Muted Konitz Plays Like Alto Ego / Konitz Has a Rare Off Night," *Chicago Tribune* (January 2005): 1, 6.

Litweiler, John, "Saxman Konitz Lets Imagination Fly," Chicago Sun-Times (January 31, 2006): 58.

Spiegel, Roland, "Staging Without a Director," [German with translation] *Nurnsberger Zeitung* (June 9, 1983): 17.

Musto, Russ, "Lee Konitz: Cool," All About Jazz (January 2005): 9 [cover photo]

Blumenthal, Bob, "Red Hot Cool: Lee Konitz Puts It All Together," *Boston Phoenix* (October 25, 1983): 3: 7.

Myers, Eric, "Lee Konitz: The Basement" [Performance review] *Down Beat* (September 1985)

Kostakis, Peter "Record Reviews: Live at Laren / Wild As Springtime" Down Beat (January 1985): 32.

Nolan, "Record Reviews: Lee Konitz Nonet" Down Beat (May 3, 1979)

B Bop, "Conservative Chic May Be the Best Way to Describe Konitz's Music," *Singapore Business News* (September 22, 1986)

Chandran, Kannan, "Double Bill That's Hard to Beat," *The Straits Times* [Singapore] (September 17, 1986)

Jeske, Lee, "On Jazz: Musical Lee Speaking," *Cashbox* (August 3, 1985)

Troup, Stuart, "Lee Kontz and His Sax Look for a Home Base," Newsday (May 19, 1985): II 2.

Gonzalez, Fernando, "Jazzman Lee Konitz Shows a Relaxed Intensity," *Boston Globe* (August 31, 1985): 9.

Stokes, W. Royal, "Lee Konitz and Harold Danko," Washington Post (September 15, 1985)

Bouchard, Fred, "Sax Player Lee Konitz Blows into Cambridge for a Concert," *Boston Herald* (August 29, 1985): 28.

Pareles, Jon, "Jazz: Lee Konitz Performs," New York Times (September 16, 1984): 72.

Wilson, John S., "A Tribute to Village Vanguard Owner," New York Times (July 6, 1985)

Smith, Whitney, "Carrying on the Bebop," *Memphis* (April 1985)

Clarke, Anthony, "Memorable Night from Eloquent Konitz," *Melbourne XXXX* (April 1985)

"Getting Secrets from the Horn," Aukland Star (April 3, 1985): B 10.

"Jazz Lecture: Lee Konitz," Harvard News 5, No. 18 (March 7, 1986)

"Spectacular – Lee Konitz Comes to Goddard's," Goddard's Jazzletter 1, No. 5 (March, 1986)

Protzman, Bob, "Konitz 'New' and Improved," Minneapolis Pioneer Press/Dispatch (January 29, 1986)

Kart, Larry, "Konitz, Group Bring Perfection to Improvjazz," *Chicago Tribune* (February 2, 1986): 3; 11.

Kalbacher, Gene, "Lee Konitz," Hot House 5, No. 1 (January 1986): 13, 15.

Kanzler, George, "Sax Great to Lead Jazz Room Opener," *Newark Star Ledger* (January 23, 1986): 59, 76.

Davis, Francis, "Our Town: Making the Grade," *Philadelphia Inquirer* (July 7 1985) [w/typescript of article from author]

Clark, Lucky, "On Music: Joy Spring's Cool Jazz," Maine Telegram TV Plus (September 20, 1985): 27.

Bacon, Don, "Record Reviews: Lee Konitz Hal Galper Windows," Dispatch/Times (December 22, 1977)

"Konitz Galper Windows," New York Times (October 2, 1977): 23.

Hamill, Pete, "On Jazz: Bringing Back the Out-and-Out Jazz Band," *Daily News* (September 4, 1977): 7, 14.

Feather, Leonard, "Saxophonist Konitz in Hollywood," Los Angeles Times (November 11, 1985): 5.

Etscovitz, Larry, "Free-Jazz: Lee Konitz with Joy Spring at the Press Room," *Portsmouth* [NH] *RE: Rectangular Encounter* (September 1985)

Weiser, Jay, "Keeping the Music Alive," New York Native (December 31-January 13, 1985): 48.

"Lee Konitz & Harold Danko," Village Voice (September 27, 1984)

Clayton, Freddy, "Lee Konitz," SHE Magazine [London] (1976)

Lunde, Rob, "Musician Gives Jazz Advice," North Texas Daily (April 3, 1985): 7.

Giddins, Gary, "Riffs: Fresh and Fearless Starts," Village Voice (August 1, 1974)

"Sweden," Cadence (June 1985)

Ruhlman, William, "Lee Konitz," New York City Tribune (May 30, 1985)

Zwerin, Michael, "Lee Konitz: The 'Diligent Practicer," *International Herald Tribune* (March 25, 1980)

Troon, Anthony, "Konitz Lets His Music Do the Talking," *The Scotsman* (July 28, 1984)

Troon, Anthony, "Chameleon Konitz," The Scotsman

"International Jazz Festival: Lee Konitz," Sunday Star [Toronto] (June 23, 1985): G 2.

Point, Michael, "Konitz Plays Saxophone with a Mighty Cool Band," *Austin American-Statesman* (January 7, 1985): C 7.

Williams, Mike, "Parker Protégé Konitz to Link Up with Don Burrows," *Daily Telegraph* [Sydney] (February 1, 1985)

Maloon, Terence, "Play Like You Mean It," SMH Metro [Sydney] (April 12, 1985)

Myers, Eric, "Flourishes Submerge Visiting Jazz Great," Sydney (April, 1985)

"Jazz Master," Adelaide Australia (April 1985)

"Review: Lee Konitz Lone-Lee Radio Free Jazz (March 1978)

Palmer, Robert, "The New Intimacy of Solo Jazz," New York Times (October 2, 1977): D 23.

Giddins, Gary, "Lee Konitz Stalks the Perfect Solo," Village Voice (August 27, 1979)

Nelson, Nels, "Traveling Sax Prof Lee Konitz Lines Up Great Subs," *Philadelphia Daily News* (February 22, 1985): 60.

Keepnews, Peter, "At Last, Good Jazz Has Come to SoHo," New York Post (September 17, 1984)

Hunter, Al, "Konitz: Advocate of Good Clean Sax," XXXX

Cordle, Owen, "Record Reviews: Joe Carter," XXX

"Record Reviews: Wild as Springtime, Dovetail," The Wire 8 (October 1984)

"On Jazz: Sunnyside," Cash Box (June 23, 1984)

"Long Island / This Week," New York Times [photo] (October 4, 1984)

Wein, George, "A Statement from the Producer," Kool Jazz Festival (1983): 4-6.

Hennessey, Mike, "Record Reviews: Lee Konitz Dovetail," Down Beat

"Checking the Stock," Jazz Express [London] (May 1984): 12.

MacDonald, Peggy, "Konitz' Music, Style Endures," Mail-Star Chronicle-Herald (May 16, 1984): 2 E.

Gray, John, "Lee Konitz – a Short Talk," *Cadence* (January 1983): 21-22, 91.

31st Annual Critics Poll, *Down* Beat (August 1983): 21. [Best Alto Saxophone: Lee Konitz 4th]

Gourse, Leslie, "Top French Pianist to Bow in Kool Festival," *Newsday* (n.d.): II 19.

Miller, Mark, "Jazz: Lennie Tristano Quintet *Live in Toronto 1952*," *Toronto Globe and Mail* (May 28, 1983)

Brown, Don, "Jazz Notes: Lennie Tristano Quintet *Live in Toronto 1952*," *Toronto Home Entertainment Guide* (July-August, 1983): 26-27, 30-31.

Kart, Larry, "Kool Jazz Festival Headliners Announced," Chicago Tribune (July 24, 1983): Sects. 12-13.

Moody, Lois, "Alto Saxman has Distinctive Sound," Montreal Citizen

Williams, Richard, "Lee Konitz – The Canteen," [performance review] London Times (June 15, 1983)

Fordham, John, "Lee Konitz – Canteen," [performance review] London Times (June 15, 1983)

Jewell, Derek, "Blowing Hot and Cool," Sunday Times (June 19, 1983)

Radel, Cliff, "Chick Corea" [record review, refers to Konitz sound] Down Beat (January 1983): 34-35.

Blum, Peter, "Berger and Konitx Meet Malkine," Woodstock Times (April 8, 1982)

Gitler, Ira, "Apple Chorus - Lee Konitz: One of the Unsung Geniuses of American Music," *Jazz Times* (October 1982): 7.

Bouchard, Fred, "Blindfold Test: Lee Konitz," Down Beat (October 1982): 50.

"Going Out Guide: Cool Jazz," New York Times (August 17, 1982): C 6.

"Jazzing All Around the Town," New York Daily News (August 17, 1982): M 7.

Kahn, E.J., Jr., "Jazz: Making Do," New Yorker (July 26, 1982): 55-56.

Miller, Mark, "Konitz's Style May be Obscure, but his Jazz is Bright and Engaging," *Toronto Globe and Mail* (June 16, 1982): 50.

Palmer, Robert, "Lennie Tristano – A Neglected Jazzman," New York Times (January 24, 1982): 50.

"Jazz Thriving in City in Biggest Surge Since 40's," New York Times (January 29, 1982)

Wilson, John S., "Clubs are Offering a Galaxy of Jazz Stars," *New York Times* (December 31, 1981): C 1, 19.

"A Musical Offering," [Konitz Motion] Newsweek (December 14, 1981): 118-199, 122.

Giddins, Gary, "An Opinionated Survey: Music," Village Voice (October 21-27, 1981)

"People: Miles Davis Hailed, Booed at 1st Concert in 5 Years," [Includes Konitz quote] XXXX (July, 7, 1981): 50.

Wilson, John S., "The Musicians Come On, Two by Two for Duets," *New York Times* (June 30, 1981)

Sudhalter, Richard, "Carnegie Hall is Made for Jazz," New York Post (June 30, 1981)

Wilson, John S., "10th Jazz Festival Goes Singing and Drumming In," New York Times (June 26, 1981)

"Lee Konitz Will Play with his Band at the Village Vanguard," [photo] New York Times (June 14, 1981)

Birnbaum, Larry, "Blindfold Test: Jackie McLean," [includes Konitz' playing on Tristano "Intuition] *Down Beat* (May, 1981)

"Lee Konitz In Harvard Square," Down Beat (1981): 30.

Haber, Leo, "In Pursuit of Rarities Among Jazz Records," New York Times (February 8, 1981)

Stokes, W. Royal, "Performing Arts: Lee Konitz," Washington Post (February 2, 1981)

Palmer, Robert, "Chronicling the Maturation of Miles Davis," New York Times Guide (January 11, 1981)

Fordyce, Randy, "Lee Konitz: Master Craftsman," Not Just Jazz – The Uncommon Denominator 1, No. 6 (1981): 18-19.

"Lee Konitz," [German] Jazz Im Subway (n.d.)

Schneider, Philippe, "Deux as dans le jeu de Konitz," Tribune de Geneve (April 29, 1988) 15.

Manders, Peter, "Nice '86 Sketchbook by Peter Manders," *Jazz Journal* (1986)

Advertisement for Lee Konitz "Jazz Lines by Lee Konitz," Orkestra Journal (July-August 1959): 23.

Smith, Tommy, "Heineken Jazz Club, GSA," [Includes penned note to LK from Tommy Smith] *Glasgow Herald* (July 4, 1990).

Corea, Chick, Chick Corea Newsletter [4 pages, 1 11x17 sheet folded] (1979)

"Alumnus Kevin Kline: 'Lessons I Have Learned," Juilliard Journal (February, 1986): 8-9.

Marsalis, Wynton, "Why We Must Preserve our Jazz Heritage," *Ebony* (February, 1986): 131, 134, 136, 137.

Balliett, Whitney, "Jazz: Pres," New Yorker (February 23, 1981): 90-99.

Hol, Jim, Some Saxophone History: Its Origin and Early Use (London: Nominal Agency, 13 pp)

Giddins, Gary, "Weather Bird: A Hot 100 for the '80s," [Konitz/Solal is #64] *Village Voice* (December 24, 1979): 80.

Queens College, "Basic Music Literature List" [4 pages]

Schuller, Gunther, "Sonny Rollins and the Challenge of Thematic Improvisation," *Jazz Review* 1, No. 1 (November 1958): 6-12.

Porter, Lewis, "Jazz Books" [mimeographed handout., 2 pages]

"The Interview," [with Chick Corea] Not Just Jazz...The Uncommon Denominator 1, No. 3

Advertisement for Lee Konitz and Dan Tepfer, CityPages.com (August 16-22, 2017): 11.

Evans, Bill [Obituary? - Excerpt] International Musician

Lee Konitz: Bibliography